
October/November 2019 Newsletter

6th Grade News	
 The new tradition of Camp Tecumseh has carried on for year number 
2. Because of a pay it forward initiative from last year’s 6th grade, this 
year’s 6th grade was provided the opportunity to attend Camp Tecumseh 
for an overnight experience.  The students, staff, and parents completed 
a program called Foundations for Success.  It focused on leadership, 
problem solving, self confidence, trust, and communication.  These 
skills are life skills that will carry over into the classroom and beyond 
for years to come.  Once again, camp did not disappoint.  It was a 
magical experience where new friendships were made, old ones were 
strengthened, hidden talents surfaced, and laughter was abundant.  
 
In the upcoming days of 6th grade, students will be getting Club Day up 
and running, and we are also looking forward to our Challenger field trip in 
October.  
 
The 6th grade teaching team consists of teachers Mrs. Bahler and Mrs. 
Taulman, and the wonderful instructional assistants, Mrs. Clark and 
Mr. Prater.  Volunteers are always welcome and much needed.  If you 
are interested in seeing if there is a place for you, please contact Mrs. 
Taulman at taulmanm@trico.k12.in.us	 .  Volunteers can always be 
utilized for Club days as well as just some extra one-on-one reading time 
with students.  
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FFA does well in area contest
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From the Desk of Ms. Hall

We have had an amazing start to the school year!  Our teachers have filled these first 
few weeks with activities that allowed our students to be creative, collaborative, and use critical 
thinking skills.  I want to thank our entire staff for making the beginning of the year so 
successful.

It does not seem possible that the first quarter is almost over.  Trees are already starting 
to transform into their fall colors, and the snow will be falling before we know it.  With the 
thought of colder weather, I want to remind everyone that Tri-County will once again use 
eLearning days as a way to continue our students’ learning during days we cannot be at school.  
Our first eLearning day will take place on October 17th for our fall Parent-Teacher Conferences.  
Letters will be sent home in early October with more information about this event.  

Other upcoming events you will want to mark on your calendars are:
● Grandparent’s Night: October 5th, 4-6 pm TCP, 5-7 pm TCI
● Fall Parent-Teacher Conferences- October 17th, 1-8 pm
● Fall Break October 22nd-26th 
● Family Reading Night October 30th

● Thanksgiving Break- November 21st-23rd

I would like to remind everyone of our arrival and dismissal procedures.  In the morning, 
our doors do not open until 7:45 am.  Students can then enter the building and eat breakfast in 
the cafeteria or be supervised in the gym until 8:00 when they can walk to their classrooms.  If 
your child is going to be absent from school or if their transportation needs to be changed from 
their normal routine, please call in or send in a note.

There are great things happening in our building every day.  If you would like to 
volunteer and be a part of some of these great things, we would love to have you come in.  Call 
or stop by to see how you can get involved.

Miss Hall
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From the Desk of Ms. Hall

We have had an amazing start to the school year!  Our teachers have filled these first few 
weeks with activities that allowed our students to be creative, collaborative, and use crit-
ical thinking skills.  I want to thank our entire staff for making the beginning of the year so 
successful.

It does not seem possible that the first quarter is almost over.  Trees are already starting 
to transform into their fall colors, and the snow will be falling before we know it.  With the 
thought of colder weather, I want to remind everyone that Tri-County will once again use 
eLearning days as a way to continue our students’ learning during days we cannot be at 
school.  Our first eLearning day will take place on October 22nd for our fall Parent-Teacher 
Conferences.  If your child will be missing school due to illness, we ask that you please 
call our office or let the teacher know.

Other upcoming events you will want to mark on your calendars are:
●	 October PTO Meeting, October 1st, 7:00pm at TCP
●	 Grandparent’s Night: October 3rd, 4-6 pm TCP, 5-7 pm TCI
●	 Fall Parent-Teacher Conferences- October 22nd, 1-8 pm at Jr/Sr HS
●	 Fall Break October 24th-25th 
●	 November PTO Meeting, November 5th, 7:00pm at TCP
●	 Thanksgiving Break- November 27th-29th

I would like to remind everyone of our arrival and dismissal procedures.  In the morning, 
our doors do not open until 7:45 am.  Students can then enter the building and eat break-
fast in the cafeteria or be supervised in the gym until 8:00 when they can walk to their 
classrooms.  We appreciate everyone’s cooperation with our new visitor procedures and 
allowing your child to walk to class on his/her own.  This allows us to control how many 
visitors are in the building and helps your child grow in their independence, as well.

There are great things happening in our building every day.  Make sure to follow us on 
Facebook to get extra announcements, see pictures of school activities, and information 
on upcoming events.  If you would like to volunteer and be a part of some of these great 
things, we would love to have you come in.  Call or stop by to see how you can get in-
volved.

Miss Hall
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From the Desk of Mr. Haskins
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From The Desk of the Superintendent
Tri-County has earned the Indiana Department of Education’s distinction of having Family Friendly Schools. To 
receive that designation school personnel need to demonstrate they:

1.   Help families become engaged with the school.
2.   Offer opportunities to volunteer.
3.   Make school activities accessible and more affordable by reducing obstacles to 
      participation.
4.   Communicate both formally and informally with families and the community.
5.   Meet with parents in small groups or one-on-one as needed.
6.   Work with the community to address issues that require a district wide 
      response.
7.   Facilitate interaction between parents.
8.   Develop learning goals that support academic success. 
9.   Include parents in raising expectations and achievement of students.
10. Update parents on the progress being made in reaching student academic goals.
11. Develop information about the skills and expertise parents have that can serve 
      as a resource for teachers.
12. Plan family learning events. 
13. Work to ensure families take advantage of resources and programs that support 
      student success.
14. Create partnerships with colleges, universities and businesses to expand career 
      exploration.
15. Ensure parents have a voice in major decisions affecting children.
16. Engage families in reducing achievement gaps between groups of children.
17. Align practices with the National Standards for Family-School Partnerships.
18. Provide links to community resources.
19. Organize support from community partners.
20. Turn the school into a hub of community life.

While only being here a short period of time, I have come to appreciate the genuine commitment on the part of 
school staff to fulfill the expectations of being a family friendly school community. If there is an area listed above 
that you believe we can improve upon, please contact any member of our school community and share your 
thoughts and ideas. We need you! 
         Ed Eiler, Ed. D.
         Interim Superintendent
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K12PaymentCenter.com
View your students meal history, payment history & you can also make payments by going to;
K12PaymentCenter.com   create an account.
You will be able to see your current balance & what your student purchased.
Create a k12 account, add your student(s) to your account by adding their student # assigned by each school. If 
you don’t know your student number, call us & we can help you.
You may speak to the k12 payment center for help
by calling 800-541-8999
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We are always excited to start a new year and 
see the kids back in our buildings. The nurse’s 
office has been a busy place since school has 
started.  We have a few upcoming dates we 
would like to share with you.

On October 17th, School Smiles will be coming 
to TCP and TCI. School Smiles conveniently 
provides dental cleanings, x-rays, and evalu-
ation by a dentist while the student is at school. Be on the lookout for more information to come home about 
this service.

We will also be inviting the White County Health Department back to offer flu shots in October. Information 
about this service will be coming home in the future. 

We have many exciting plans coming up and we will announce those when the dates become closer.

Healthy Regards,

Sara Arvin, RN, BSN
Susan Good, RN, BSN  

October 14-18 is National Digital Citizenship Week. Below you can visit the URL or scan the QR code with your 
smartphone or tablet to access an article from Common Sense Media about 18 of the most popular apps kids 
are using today. This site, Common Sense Media, helps parents, students, and educators make media deci-
sions for themselves and their families. On this site, they have reviews for movies, TV shows, books, apps and 
games that can help you make smart decisions for you and your family. They review all of the above, and you 
can also read parent and kid reviews on the movie, app, book, etc. The website is commonsensemedia.org. 

https://bit.ly/1U7LzYO

Nurse’s Notes

TC Technology Tidbits



13

From the Desk of Mr. Culp
As the 2019-2020 school year is off and running, this is an important time to share a timely 

topic that has consistently been discussed within my household. The topic is cell phone and 
device usage. With information at the tip of everyone’s fingers, phones and devices allow for 
immediate communication, connectivity, and information gathering. While immediate feedback 
is part of the culture, this is also reminder for the need of consistent monitoring of our children’s 
phones and devices. 

How are parents supposed to handle phones and devices? It is best to keep it simple. Teach 
students how to be Respectful, Responsible, and Reconnect. 

 
1. Respect – Model appropriate times to use a phone or device. In addition, monitor that 

communication is appropriate. The best advice I have ever heard is “Would you say it 
with your grandmother in the room? If not, do not send it via text, social media, or app.” 

2. Responsible – Conversations regarding appropriate use are vital. For example, all people 
need to understand texting while driving is not responsible. 

3. Reconnect – Find time to talk to each other. Too often I hear comments that people do 
not know how to talk to one another, so it is important to have face-to-face conversations 
whenever possible. Conversations during car rides, at the table, or in the evening will 
help people reconnect with reality and disconnect from the phone or device. 
 

In addition to teaching respectful, responsible, and reconnection use of phone and devices, 
parents/guardians must stay informed of the latest social media and apps. 

Recently the Madill Police Department in Oklahoma shared a list of 15 apps all parents 
should know. After the information was released, local news outlets and police departments 
across the country shared the report. While apps are beneficial, some apps can put children in a 
compromising position when personal information is shared. 
 
Here’s the list: 

• MeetMe: The dating social media app allows people to connect based on location. Users are 
encouraged to meet each other in person. 

• WhatsApp: The messaging app allows users to send texts, video calls, and voicemails to 
other people. It also includes photo sharing and video chat capabilities. 

• Bumble: Similar to Tinder, but requires women to make the first contact. Police said kids 
and teens have been known to make fake accounts and lie about their age. 

• Live.Me: A geolocation-based live-streaming app that allows users to find a broadcaster’s 
location. Police said users can earn “coins” to “pay” minors for photos. 

• Ask.FM: The app lets users ask anonymous questions. Police said it can be used for 
cyberbullying. 

• Grindr: A dating app geared toward the LGBTQ community. Users can chat, share photos 
and meet based on their phones’ location. 

• TikTok: The app lets users create and share short videos. Police said it’s popular with kids 
and has limited privacy controls. Users are vulnerable to cyberbullying and explicit content. 

• Snapchat: Snapchat remains one of the world’s most popular social media apps. Users are 
supposed to be able to send photos/videos that will later disappear, but features like “stories” 
allow people to share content for up to a day. Snapchat also allows other users to see your 
location. 
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• Holla: A video chat app that allows users to meet people from all over the world. According 
to some reviews, users could encounter explicit content, racial slurs, profanity and more. 

• Calculator+: The innocuous- looking app appears to be a standard calculator but allows 
users to hide photos, videos and files they don’t want other people to see. 

• Skout: The location-based dating app doesn’t allow users 17 and under to share private 
photos, but kids could easily create an account by lying about their age. 

• Badoo: The dating and social media app is meant to be for adults, but teens have been 
known to create accounts. Users can chat and share photos and videos based on location. 

• Kik: The app allows users to send direct messages to other users. Kids can use it to bypass 
traditional text messaging. 

• Whisper: The anonymous social network lets users share information with strangers. It also 
reveals a user’s location so people can meet each other. 

• Hot or Not: The “hookup” app lets users rate profiles, check out people in their area and 
chat with strangers. 

 
https://www.focusonthefamily.com/parenting/5-tips-for-cellphone-use/ 
 
https://www.wtsp.com/article/news/15-apps-parents-should-look-out-for-on-their-kids-phones/67-
ed6826b3-a80e-45a9-ac92-f04cc6bb5760 
 

https://www.focusonthefamily.com/parenting/a-parents-guide-to-technology/ (You can complete an 
online form to receive a free download of a parent’s guide to technology.) 
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FROM THE DESK OF MR. HAGAN
Tri-County Intermediate School has had an amazing start to the school year! 
Students are working hard to surpass their goals and exceed expectations by 
REACHing HIGHER every day in all they do. They are engaged in STEM and 
demonstrating PRIDE (Persistence, Respectfulness, Initiative, Dependability, and 
Efficiency) to prepare them for college and career readiness. 

Teachers and staff at TCI have been working hard in planning a year full of oppor-
tunities for students to engage in a STEM integrated curriculum for 21st Century 
Learning. All students are learning about butterflies by monitoring growth and pre-
paring to track migration through tagging them. In STEM Academy, students are 
planting different types of lettuce and conducting researching comparing growth 
in hydroponics, fertilized, and unfertilized soil. TCI students are also preparing for academic competitions over 
the next few months with CavBots robotics and Spell Bowl teams.

I would like to thank all parents, teachers, staff, and community members for all of your collaborative efforts in 
making Tri-County Intermediate School such a great place for our students to grow and learn. Together, we hold 
each other to high standards for our students, create opportunities for them to grow, and we make learning fun. 
I truly appreciate all of your efforts to volunteer in the classrooms, on PTO, and work with us to support your 
children at home. 

TCI is looking forward to welcoming our grandparents on October 3 from 5-7pm. We will be having an eLearning 
Day for students on Tuesday, October 22 while we host fall parent/teacher conferences at TCJSHS.

Mark Your Calendar
October 3 – Grandparents Night 4-6 TCP and 5-7 TCI
October 22 – Fall Parent/Teacher Conference (eLearning Day for students)
October 24-25 – Fall Break

Every Day Is What You Make It….Make It A Great Day!

Mr. Hagan

Any Tri-County School Organization wishing to make an announcement in the Newsletter, please have articles in the 
Superintendent’s Office by the fifteenth of the month. If you would like to receive the Tri-County Newsletter or know of 
someone who would like to receive the Newsletter, please contact the Superintendent’s Office at 219-279-2418


